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October 6, 2021 

 

Via email only 

 

J. Chadwick Schnee, Esq. 

chadwick@tucker-hull-law.com 

 

RE: Request for Advisory Opinion  

 

Dear Mr. Schnee: 

 

The Office of Open Records (“OOR”) is in receipt of your request for an Advisory Opinion 

concerning body camera footage received from a police department through a request made under Act 

22 of 2017, and specifically a disclaimer that purports to prohibit the copying and dissemination of 

said footage. 

 

The OOR respectfully declines to issue an Advisory Opinion in this matter, as requests for police video 

recordings are not subject to the Right-to-Know Law, 42 Pa.C.S. § 67A02, or the OOR’s jurisdiction, 

42 Pa.C.S. § 67A06.   

  

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Kyle Applegate  

Kyle Applegate 

Chief Counsel 

 

 

Cc: Elizabeth Wagenseller, Executive Director  

Nathanael Byerly, Deputy Director 
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DC, OpenRecords

From: Chadwick Schnee <chadwick@tucker-hull-law.com>
Sent: Monday, October 4, 2021 12:56 PM
To: DC, OpenRecords
Subject: [External] Advisory Opinion request - Act 22 of 2017
Attachments: 20210927_182102.jpg; disclaimer for WTPD docs videos photo etc.JPG

ATTENTION: This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown sources. To 
report suspicious email, forward the message as an attachment to CWOPA_SPAM@pa.gov. 

Dear Executive Director Wagenseller, 

Please kindly accept this email as a request for an advisory opinion concerning a request for a recording under Act 22 of 
2017.  No litigation is pending before either the OOR or a court on the issues involved.  

My client sought a video recording of body camera footage from a public meeting from the Warminster Police 
Department, and a copy of this request is attached to this email.  The Police Department granted access to the video; 
however, the video has the attached language stating that the video “is to be used … by the requestor only” and that 
“[a]ny other use, copying, dissemination or misuse of said items can result in criminal or civil prosecution.”   

My client believes that, as a public record, no restrictions can be placed on her use of the record.  My client may wish to 
post a copy of the video footage on a public website and is understandably concerned that doing so may subject her to 
criminal and civil prosecution. 

In the RTKL context, it is my understanding that no restrictions can be placed on a requester’s use of a public 
record.  Can a law enforcement agency receiving a request under Act 22 of 2017 limit a requester’s ability to disseminate 
and copy a recording of video footage? 

To the extent that any additional information or documentation would assist your review, I would certainly be happy to 
provide such information.   

Thank you. 

J. Chadwick Schnee, Esq.

108 W Main Street  
P.O. Box 330  
Annville, PA 17003  
Phone: 717-685-7947|Fax: 717-685-7942 
Email|Website 

Like us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/TuckerHullLaw 
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Notice:  The foregoing message may be protected by the attorney-client privilege.  If you believe that it has been sent to 
you in error, do not read it.  Please reply to the sender that you have received the message in error, then delete it.  Thank 
you.   
 






